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Parks and Recreation Meeting 
Sunday, June 26, 2022 
Place: Crystal Lake Park 

Members present: Cathy lines, Karen Stockwell, Jim Fitzgerald, and Krista Nielson 

Cathy had confirmations and dates for Music in the Park nights. They are as follows 

July 17   5-8 pm       Matt Langely 

July 30   6-9            Carleton Page 

August 27   6-9        Reifsnyder Family 

Randy Lacasse and Mike Langley have not confirmed as yet 

Karen said that Randy was having a hard time finding availability 

Jeff Lines has said that he would not be available until the fall. Krista suggests maybe a back-
to-school bash. Cathy will ask him. 

Cathy was in touch with Patti Cameron and the Scouts are interested in helping out this summer 
too. They have agreed to the dates we have so far. 

After discussion, we decided that Carleton and July 30th would be the best date for the camp 
at the park event. 

We will have a signup genius for up to 15 families. 

This would be a family-friendly event. Only tents and popups. 

Set up time 4 pm. Lights out at 11 pm. 

Activities will be music by Carleton Page, and backyard games like croquet, cornhole, and foam 
machine. 

Food will be sold by the scouts or bring their own. Food is to be kept secured. No alcohol. No 
animals. All families must have at least one adult. 

http://www.gilmantonnh.org/


After the music, a fire in a fire pit, smores provided by the parks and recreation. Krista will 
check on funds for about $100.00. Cathy will read scary stories around the fire. Cathy will 
check with Joe about approval of using a firepit. 

Committee members are able to attend. Cathy can stay Jim said he could stay if it were Friday 
night but Carleton is unavailable for Sat. Not sure about Jenn and Kristen. Karen is unavailable. 

All participants will be out of the park by noon the next morning. 

 Cathy will ask Kristen if she will do a Facebook post with all of the dates. Jenn will set up a 
signup genius for the camping event if it is approved by the selectmen. Karen will notify the 
Daily Sun and Cathy will make some posters for the store, post offices, town hall, library, 
restaurant, and park. At the meeting’s end, Karen had a thought. In doing her work in the 
cemeteries she noticed that the cemetery has an RSA: ordinance about dogs and wonders if 
there is an RSA for cemeteries what about the park. Jim and Cathy agreed and Cathy said she 
would reach out to Candace Daigle about this RSA, to see if it is something that we can use with 
the park. 

Are there RSAs for the town or state that are used for parks? 

Cathy will keep in touch with the committee on dates and changes. 

 

Submitted by  

Cathy Lines 

  

 


